1.
MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE                                  ON 20th JUNE, 2011                                                                                                                                                                       

AT MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY HALL
Opened 7.05pm

Attendance: Andrew & Judy Whitbourne, Rob  Regnis, Neil Wynn, Sally Smith, Stan Jaques,   Bruce Allan, George Murray, Roma Macgregor, Tracey Maguire, Bob Mackay, Trevor Masters, Denise Cooper, Bruce Wall (14)
Apologies:  Jennifer Petersen,  Bill Symington, Caroll Smith, Trevor Wrightson, Jan Regnis, Narelle Lee, Bruce Edgell, Wayne and Jenny Evans, Bob and Annabelle Fitton, Cherie Vance, Lou Gambrill
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 16th May 2011

Moved for acceptance:  Neil Wynn  Seconded by: George Murray  
Matters Arising from the Minutes: 

Item 2:       Chain Valley Bay Colliery.  Stakeholder reference meeting EA public submission 

                    May. This is an ongoing matter .  The opinion of the new State Govt. on the matter is                

                    not yet known   Item ongoing
Item 3.
Wet Basin in Catherine Street.  WSC waiting to commence transformation of wet basin to a dry basin – money and design has been approved. Hopefully start will be made soon.  Latest information is that, Council advised due to internal work commitments it has been delayed will commence in August, AW follow up August
Item 4.
Repairs to Rutleys Road:  Invoicing Chain Valley Bay Colliery.  Email received from Council answering our question to the mayor referred to wrong Colliery.  It referred to Wyee instead of CVB.


Action:  Precinct to ask council staff to reference the correct colliery.


No further action on these repairs since March meeting      Still no action.  One member reported that he had heard how one coal mine near Muswellbrook is giving 6c per tonne to M’brook S.C. for infrastructure work – a possible model for us? 


Close out and readdress in Item 2
Item 6.
Amenities Block. [ unanimous motion at March Mtng :That a meeting be called between a delegation comprising three precinct members (Andrew Whitbourne, Rob Regnis & Jennifer Petersen) to meet on 18.4.11 at 2.00pm in Council Chambers with the General Manager and council staff directly associated with Vales Point Reserve master plan works and also the proposed amenities block to be constructed on the oval.]   

 
 Another meeting scheduled for Wednesday 22nd June at the oval, RE: Ammenities Building and also the reserve.

Item 7.         Fire Station. Bruce Allen is now attending Consultative Meetings- Refer to Bruce Allens report. Bob Mackay suggested an amalgamation of Wyee Point and Mannering Park Fire Stations.
Item 8.       Shared Pathway. Draft map prepared and submitted to Precincts involved.

Trying to setup another meeting for the Draft Plan

2.

Item 9.        Red Shield.Cherie Vance team of fundraisers Raised a record amount for Mannering Park of $2640.

Item closed
Item 11.
Welcome Sign at entrance to town.  [ March mtng Bruce Wall feels that Tidy Towns & Landcare Group shouldn’t be given the job.  It was suggested that a member of each of the community groups be invited to join a committee to create and choose designs and Tidy Towns and Landcare to make the final decision.  
The meeting was advised that sufficient members of LC&TT’s were at the Precinct meeting and would address the communities’ concerns at their next LC&TT’s meeting.    April mtng  It was reported that since the March meeting, a lot of communication has happened with members of the community  e.g. on Election Day, and numerous designs are now being presented to various community groups by Jennifer Petersen, and people are being asked to name their favourite design]. This process is ongoing, Jennifer Peterson has consulted with community group, Land Care and Tidy Towns dealing with it. Final survey of communities preferred option is now finished.
Item 12.        Pioneer Dairy Steam Railway Site. [ April mtng. Land next to the Aero Club off Ruttleys Road was found to be unsuitable due to endangered species on the site.   The Precinct has agreed to make representations to Delta and council with the view of getting Delta to release some land near the NW corner of Pacific Hwy /Ruttleys Rd. for use by the model railway.] 


Delta had claimed in the media that the land is not Deltas but State Government Land. Gary Edwards local member raised issue with WSC General Manager and will write letter to Chris Harcher to try to get Delta Land set aside for model railway. 
Item 13.     Vacant Shops. Concern was expressed about the poor image given by the vacant shops in Vales Road.

Tracey to Ring Zappavigna RE: shop usage, clean shops and re-negotiate rent to attract tenant.

                  Social enterprise group-Strategies to be investigated.  
Item 14.    Footpath Cleaning. Concern was also expressed about the “greasy” state of the footpath in front of the takeaway shop to the Cheryl St. corner.  Bill Symington said that he thinks cleaning should be carried out by WSC staff using specialized equipment, and he will investigate the matter.


Council do not perform this work. Suggested to ask all shop owners to put in for guerney and to clean the path.
Item 15.    Swimming Pool Net. That because of the sighting of several sharks in Wyee Bay a request has been made to Wyong Shire Council to replace the deteriorated swimming nets at Mannering Park. The sharks have been attracted to the warmer waters from the Power Station outfall canal. Wyong Shire Council refused the request because of the lack of funds. Moved that a letter be sent to Delta Power Station requesting that they purchase a new net for the swimming pool.

Moved  Trevor Wrightson  seconded  Judy Whitbourne

Rob Regnis said pursue Council. Bill Symington received response back from Council-RE: Part 5, that council needs to get permission from Waterways to do ecological study on nets. 

Item 16.    Drink Bubbler.   That a letter be sent to Wyong Shire Council requesting that a bubbler be installed in the vicinity of the Oval at Mannering park. The Oval is used by Northern Lakes Fooball Club, for training and the Doyalson Cricket Club in the summer time , also it is very popular with the younger generation participating in both Cricket in the summer and Football in the winter. Many complaints have been received about that there is no bubbler.at the Oval.                   


Moved  Trevor Wrightson    seconded  Coral Burnham
3.


For oval and amenities building- request has been passed on to amenities building Project Manager.

Item 17.    Men Shed. 26 May, Report from Bruce Wall, Mens Shed Meetings for church hall, donation for Men Shed.
Item 18.    Clean Up of intersection of Ruttleys Road and Pacific Hwy

Andrew Pearce has to confirm with his legal people, to start before the end of the year.
REPORTS

Councillers Report - None Received
Treasurer’s Report  - None Received 
Mens Shed Report – Refer to Mens Shed report attached
New Fire Station Report – Refer to Fire Station Report attached
Fishing Workshop –Rob Regnis Fishing Clinic in November, $40 per person with fishing gear, no less than 10, put date on website, promote it with next movie night stall at festival, Get report from Rob Regnis, promote it in Pelican Itch.    
CORRESPONDENCE         20th June  2011.   IN   EMAIL                                                                                              

1. 16/5/11 Tara Mills WSC answer to questions raised at meeting between between precinct representatives and    
Maxeen Kenyon
2.
20/5/11 Kurt Sorensen WSC regarding a climate change forum to be held at Swansea 21/5/11
3.
20/5/11 Ashlee Abbott WSC Notification of a WSC Event Seminar
4.
23/5/11 Peter Conn WSC suggesting a meeting between Tara Mills and precinct reps for 15/6/11
5.
24/5/11 Bev Davis WSC Tentative date for annual council precinct forum
6.   
30/5/11 Peter Comm WSC Confirming 15/6/11 meeting date with Tara Mills

7.   
30/5/11 Nikki Bennetts WSC Reminders of Chemical awareness and Landcare Workshops
       8.   1/6/11 Bev Davis WSC Greater Toukley Vision update
9.   1/6/11 Jillian Hogans San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Establishment of a social Enterprise Network in San Remo
10. 1/6/11 Bev Davis WSC Reminder of the WSC Free Event Seminar.

11. 1/6/11 Jillian Hogan San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Juvenille Justice of Councils to partnership for yound offenders on Community Service Orders are required to undertake clean up work in council areas.

12.
1/6/11 Jillian Hogan San Remo Neighbourhood Centre copy of information from the entrance precinct on graffiti questions in parliament
13. 
2/6/11 Nikki Bennetts WSC WSC to hold welcome morning tea for new residents in southern lakes area on 23/6/11
14.
 2/6/11 Nikki Bennetts WSC WSC to hold welcome morning tea for new residents in northern lakes area on 21/6/11 at Blue Haven
15. 
3/6/11 Bev Davis WSC information on free seminars in early July to learn about Googles services and support
16. 
4/6/11 Doug Darlington TEPCP Draft minutes of their May Meeting
17. 
6/6/11 Nikki Bennetts WSC reminder of upcoming Whale talks at Norah Head Lighthouse 27/6/11 and 3/7/11
18. 
7/6/11 Climate Future advising date of next meeting of Climate Future
19. 
9/6/11 Nikki Bennetts WSC Dates for Workshops to map the natural assets of our area.

20. 
9/6/11 Bev Davis WSC  Summary of councils 8/6/11 meeting

21.
11/6/11 Doug Vincent WSC Flyer for the Central Coast Symphony Orchestra performance on 13/6/11

4.

22. 
13/6/11 Doug Darlington TEPCP List of research papers on shire council amalgamations and information on TEPCP website

23. 
14/6/11 Tara Mills WSC Requesting change of completion date shown on our May minutes.

24. 
15/6/11 Peta Conn WSC Responding to our motion to our motion to install a water bubbler on the oval.

25. 
15/6/11 Doug Darlington TEPCP Advising of a meeting to discuss the way the Tuggerah Lakes system operates.

26. 
15/6/11 Jillian Hogan San Remo Neighbourhood Centre San Remo and Warnervale graffiti action day reports

27. 
15/6/11 Peter Conn WSC Confirming a rescheduled meeting date of 22/6/11

28. 
16/6/11 Bev Davis WSC Confirming WSC Precinct Forum for 1730 hours 21/7/11                                                            
POST
1. Discount Domain Name Invoice for hosting the community website
OUT   EMAIL
1.
17/5/11 Thanking Tara Mills WSC for her email 16/5/11 re-Precinct questions.
2.
17/5/11 Submission of  motion to install a water bubbler on the oval.
3. 
17/5/11 Advise to Doug Vincent on our understanding of availability of Delta land for new fire station.
4. 
23/5/11 forwarding correspondence with Delta WSC re- Model Railway and requesting his assistance to resolve the issue.
5. 
26/5/11 Copy of May minutes to Bev Davis.
6.
20/6/11 Requesting council review their previous correspondence regarding the use of the Ruttleys Road/ Pacific Highway intersection by the Model Railway.
Matters arising from correspondence:  [ also see General Business ]
General Business

Item 19.     Boat Ramp Repairs. Last years audit on Boat Ramps showed ours was one of the worst in the shire. Chase up Council to apply for grants, and also ask if Gary Edwards MP if he can help.
Item 20.
Ruttleys Road Wyee Raod IntersectionUpgrade - Lake Macquarie City Council applied for black spot finding and should know in August if they are successful. Contact LMCC in August.

Gary Edwards MP - Not available in July, but can come in August. Meeting agreed to ask Garry to address the August meeting.

       Meeting discussed and agreed to ask Delta to address the July meeting
.

Meeting Closed.  8.25pm
NEXT MEETING   Monday 18th July  7.00pm      
